April 2014 Monthly Report Michael Sanders Emergency Services Coordinator

Even while I am away our LAHCFD CERT program continues to run smoothly. This month the following activities were performed.

Richard Green attended the LA Sr Prepare event hosted by the LA Rotary group along with other senior related programs. Richard staffed a display table representing our LAHCFD CERT group. Richard also attended the CADRE meeting in San Jose where he was a guest speaker about CERT programs, specifically speaking about our CERT program. Richard also attended the monthly County Emergency Managers CERT group meeting in San Jose.

5 of our CERT members attended and set up a display booth at the Annual Foothill College Pet Ready day event. They were well received and represented our LAHCFD CERT in a very professional manner.

I met with Neil Rothberg regarding his finishing up his CERT class in LA and joining our group since he lives in the Hills.

Held a CERT Supervisor meeting with 9 C/S in attendance. A guest speaker from County Communications gave a presentation on how the dispatch system works and what our CERTs can expect in a disaster.

Met with Marsha Hovey regarding Town P.O.D. storage in the Toyon Water District yard. Also met regarding the 5/14/14 CERT/Town exercise

I attended a CERT IT meeting with our 8 CERT's regarding information technology in gathering data in an emergency.

I met with Chief Kehmna and Christie Moore regarding our CERT program here in the LAHCFD and went over projects that we are doing and the direction of our program for the future.